
HCS HB 310 -- LIQUOR CONTROL (Jones, 89)

COMMITTEE OF ORIGIN:  Special Committee on General Laws

This substitute changes the laws regarding liquor control.  In
its main provisions, the substitute:

(1)  Repeals the provisions allowing certain licensed liquor and
wine wholesalers to offer limited price discounts for certain
quantities of any brand and type of liquor and wine and for
close-out merchandise;

(2)  Repeals the requirement that wholesalers follow a monthly
price schedule filed with the Supervisor of the Division of
Alcohol and Tobacco Control within the Department of Public
Safety;

(3)  Requires wholesalers to make available to retailers certain
product information, including price, no later than five days
prior to the first day of the month in which the pricing will be
effective.  Supplemental pricing information can be provided for
new or unintentionally omitted items, which can then be sold
immediately;

(4)  Authorizes wholesalers to offer merchandise below their cost
only if it is designated as close-out merchandise in the monthly
pricing information for at least six months and prohibits them
from purchasing new liquor and wine while it is designated as
close-out merchandise; and

(5)  Requires delivery orders to be invoiced at the price in
effect when the delivery is made, except for delayed shipments
which can be invoiced at the price in effect when the order is
placed.  Currently, delayed shipment orders are those received
during the last three business days of a month and delivered
during the first three business days of the following month.  The
substitute changes those time periods from three to five days.

FISCAL NOTE:  No impact on state funds in FY 2010, FY 2011, and
FY 2012.


